
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Contact us: 
West Wyalong Public 
School 
71 Park Street 
West Wyalong NSW 2671 
Phone: 02 6972 2157 
Fax: 02 6972 2818 

Email: westwyalon-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.
au 
Website: 
www.westwyalon-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

West Wyalong Public School 
NEWSLETTER 

TERM 1 Week 7 

Monday 9th March 2020 

From the Principal’s Desk 
Welcome to Week 7! 

It has been wonderful seeing all the parents coming in for parent, student and teacher 
Learning Goal Sessions. We appreciate you taking the time to come in and meet 
with your child and teacher to set these goals. We have 6 Yellow on Wednesday and 
3/4 Green on Friday to finish these sessions off.  

These sessions are demonstrating the importance of goal setting and striving to learn 
a new skill or become more confident in a certain area, being responsible for your 
learning, collaboration between home and school and a chance for important 
information to be given between parents and teachers. The feedback received by 
parents and teachers is that it's a valuable and useful experience. I know that classes 
are organising to display student learning goals for quick reference and checkup 
times. Student Learning Goals will be sent home this week so they can also be 
discussed and monitored at home as well.  

On Wednesday we welcome 'The Animals of the Dreaming Zoomobile' program. 
We would like to thank Lake Cowal Conservation Centre for subsidising this 
program and organising for their visit. We also welcoming Tallimba Public School 
who will be joining us for this program. If you have not yet returned permission 
notes and $6 please do so by Wednesday morning. 

The P & C have sent out a welcome letter and requested assistance for different 
fundraisers that they have coming up. If you are able to help at these events, by 
serving, cooking the BBQ, cooking slices/cakes or providing goods please sent the 
slip back ASAP. Our P & C does amazing work and has purchased many different 
things for our students over the years.  

Have a great week! 

Jodi Penfold 
Relieving Principal 
 
 

School Voluntary 
Fees  

School Voluntary 
Fees for 2020 were 
set by our P & C at 

their AGM last week. 
The fees have 

remained unchanged 
for a number of years 

and are set as 
follows: 

$40 per student 
Maximum amount 
per family is $75. 

 

A discount of $5 per 
child applies if fees 
are paid in Term 1. 

 

 
 

2019 Year Books 

There has been a small issue noticed with some of the 2019 year 
books regarding loose pages. If anyone has a faulty book a 
replacement can be arranged at the Front Office. Please bring your 
faulty book to swap it over for a new one. 

We apologise for the inconvenience. 

WWPS P & C 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

  

  

  

 

Dates for your 
Diary: 
Tuesday 10th March 
Infants Assembly 
12:45pm in the COLA 
Wednesday 11th March 
Zoomobile 
Learning Goal Meeting: 
6 Yellow 
Friday 13th March 
Learning Goal Meeting: 
3-4 Green 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Moving into Year 7 –  
Expression of Interest Form 

All Year 6 students have been given this form today. 
If your child will be attending  

West Wyalong High School in 2021 please complete 
the  

‘Expression of Interest’ form and return to the front 
office. 

All forms must be returned to West Wyalong Public 
School before 

Friday 20th March 2020. Thank you. 

WEEK 7 LIBRARY NEWS: 

Why hasn’t my child bought home their library book? 

Students need to bring their library bag to school to borrow a book to take home. 
A library bag protects our school library books from damage caused by food, drink 
and dirt.  

If students in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 don’t bring their library bags on the day of their 
library lesson they put the books they borrow in their classroom tray or in their 
classroom book box. These students need to continue to borrow and read books 
so they can complete the New South Wales Premier’s Reading Challenge 
independently. 

BOOK CLUB 

Last week Issue 2 brochures of Book 
Club were sent home with your 
child. All orders are due back no later 
than Friday 20th March (Week 8).  
Orders can be placed online using 
the Scholastic LOOP website and 
there is also a Scholastic Book Club 
LOOP for Parents app available. 
Otherwise completed paper order 
forms with money need to be 
returned to the front office. If you 
have any questions about ordering 
please don’t hesitate to ask Mrs 
Grimshaw.  
All orders earn rewards points for 
our school and during the year we 
use these points to obtain new books 
and resources. 
 

REMINDER 
Music Ensembles 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday – 8:30 AM –Clarinet 
Tuesday – Lunch- WWPS 
Band 
Wednesday-8:30 AM -Vocal 
Group  
Wednesday- Lunch- Trumpet.  
Thursday- 8:30 AM- Recorder 
Ensemble 
Friday – 8:30 AM -Ukulele 
Ensemble  
Friday- Primary Choir- within 
school hours. 
 
 

Thank you to all those 
parents who have 
used our SKOOLBAG 
app for payments so 
far this year. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F338192253247915225%2F&psig=AOvVaw2U2HjLCPyRoXg9ZYUal0NZ&ust=1581316178886000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOiEn_vrw-cCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


 PRIMARY ASSEMBLY AWARDS 
 Tuesday 3rd March 2020 

Merit Awards 

3-4 Green: Isaac Charpentier 
  Asher Collins 
  Sophie Seaman  
 

3-4 Pink: Ari Connors 
  Tayah Maitland 
  Ruby Irvine 
   

 

3-4 Red:  Jhye Fuller 
  Grace Miller 
  Ava Walsh 

   

5 Blue: Hannah Campbell-Pike 
  Will Davies 
  Amanda Penfold 

 

5 Red:  Mae Eyles 
  Billy Donaldson 
  Indianah Milsom 
 

 6 Orange: Teila Kremer 
  Jayda Rees 
  Sienna Turner 
   
 

6 Yellow: Abigail Darrington 
  Koby Johnston 

William Tulloch 
 

 
 

BOOK AWARDS 
 

Billy Butcher, AJ Collins, Hannah Milsom, 
Noah Larden, Monnie Wiencke.  

  

Maths Awards 
Nash Crossman, Aiden Harrison, 
Cleo Hopper, Lucas Matthews, 
Courtney McKay, Grace Miller 

 

REMINDER- 

 

 

Year 2/3/4 Theatre Excursion, 

Wednesday 1st of April 2020, $35 

Get your notes and money in for 

Aurora- Circus Oz 
(financial assistance available- call the office for more details) 

 

It’s On Again!                                      READING TUTORS WANTED 

West Wyalong Public School’s reading tutor program is beginning! 

If you have an hour to spare between 9:30am and 10:30am and you would like 
to help some children learn to read, then we would love to hear from you. 

For more details or to be part of this very rewarding program, please ring 
WWPS office on 6972 2157 



 

       

Last Tuesday 18 boys from year 5 and 6, and Mrs Worland 
attended the AFL Gala day at the Rec ground. The boys 
played against Ungarie/Tullibigeal team and Lake Cargelligo. 
 

They played 4 games; playing each team twice. The boys won 
all 4 games. They will now travel to Parkes on the 16Th of 
March for the next round.  
 

The behaviour and sportsmanship on the day was excellent.  
Thank you to the P and C for running the canteen and the 
parent helpers.   

Well done and good luck! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
School Holiday Netball Camps 

Multipurpose Indoor Stadium, Wagga Wagga 
21st-23rd April 2020. 

 
 
 
The camps are a valuable opportunity for children of 
all skill levels to receive top quality coaching. We 
are excited to announce that former NSW Swifts 
player, Jackie Murphy, will again host our Junior 
Netball Camp and will be joined by a panel of 
experienced coaches including Southern Sports 
Academy Coaching staff, special guest coaches 
and Southern Sports Academy athletes. 
This year players between the ages of 7 and 10 will 
be attending on Tuesday 21st April, while players 
aged between 11 and 14 will attend on Wednesday 
22nd and Thursday 23rd.   
The annual Junior Netball Camp has become a 
crucial event for the identification of the best young 
talent in the Southern part of the state who may be 
eligible to join the Academy squad. 
Applications and information may be found online 
via the Academy’s website (www.ssa-nsw.org.au) 
 

http://www.ssa-nsw.org.au/

